Minutes of the Meeting of the
Middlesex County Master Gardener Focus Group

August 27, 2010


In attendance:  John Carlson, Fern Martin, Jamie Burgess, Peggy Becker, Vicky McCarthy, Marsha Dowling, Chantal Foster, Maureen Gillis, Barbara Glista, Tim Grilley 
Thank you to Marsha, Maureen and Chantal for refreshments!
Financials:

Maureen passed around the financials, the volunteer hours, and the donations sheet. If anyone has expenses related to the garden that they want to get reimbursed for, please give them to Maria along with the receipts and you payment info and SSN.
Garden Maintenance/Observations: 

· VOLES: Voles chewed the stems off about 2/3 of the pole beans, destroyed many of the chard and beets, and have tunnels in the kale and fennel areas (as well as outside the fence and in the cuke area). We decided to create a vole barrier at the bottom of the fence that attaches to the underground barrier. Fern will buy and cut 30” wide plastic lath, cut in half and secure to the fence and bottom barrier with tie wraps. Then, we’ll eradicate any voles inside the garden using 3 trapping methods: peanut butter and mousetrap under a flower pot (Jamie); large pot with birdseed and a plank (Vicky); and tin cat trap (Marsha). 
· HERB GARDEN: We will move the herbs to outside the fence as time permits (whoever wants to take on portions of this task feel free); it was decided the root issue could not be easily resolved and once the plants are removed, we’ll let the area grow over. John will let Cherry know what our decision was. The rhubarb will be planted between the compost bin ad the cold frame. The planted area outside the fence will expand to about 3’-4’.

· CROPS: The peppers were pulled and not composted (in case they had a virus). Some felt there was a virus, others thought the issue was weather related, but in any case, there were no flowers and wouldn’t have yielded peppers this late in the season even if flowers started to blossom. All resowed beans have germinated and look good; Fern’s method of planting the seeds in 2 rows in a furrow will help give them support as they grow and can be easily hilled. We probably only need to harvest once or twice a week from now on; the calendar was passed around and people signed up.
· GARDEN CLEAN UP: The usual weekend for the first cleanup and sowing spinach conflicts with the Durham Fair (see below). So, we’ll pull plants as they die and clean up during the month of Sept as needed, and on Oct 2 10:00 a few of us can meet to sow spinach, transplant kale (and move herbs etc). On Oct 30, we’ll do the final cleanup (reel hose removal, empty rain barrels, cover cold frame, etc.) and plant the garlic.
· COMPOST: I forgot to bring up that the compost we are getting from SVDP is filling up the bins quickly. Fern mentioned to me that he’ll sift the compost in the middle bin and add the completed compost to the finished bin; this will free up room in the middle.

· COLD FRAME: Maureen passed around the latest schematic of the garden, including the cold frame. Everyone should keep the soil moist and we’ll need to thin carrots, etc. 
Outreach (Durham Fair):

There are 2 opportunities to help at the Fair:

1. Some of the Focus Group (Chantal, Maureen, John, Jamie, maybe Marsha) will be responsible for presenting vegetable/community gardening/composting/etc topics 10-12 on Sat and Sun at the Discovery Center. There is a 10x10 area with table, mic, electricity, etc. Warren/Vicky will provide “MG” handouts. Chantal is going to find out more details from the Fair, then we’ll meet to discuss what we’ll do and create a trifold with pest charts, composting tips, etc. (Jamie has a “blank” one we can use). We’re thinking of have maybe 3 10-15 minute presentations that we can “repeat” during the 2 hours. We’ll keep Vicky apprised of what we’re doing.
2. Also, Vicky is looking to fill in slots for the Hort Booth to represent the MG program. (Warren, an Intern, is in charge and volunteers need to man the booth to answer questions etc). Peggy and John signed up for slots.
MG Certification:
We asked Vicky to talk about the new policy and some concerns and questions were raised. It should be noted that we appreciate everything Vicky does for Middlesex Extension, our Focus Group, etc. and we appreciated her giving us as much background and information about this change as she had available. The Focus Group is very supportive of the MG Program and the Extension Center (and vice versa), but did want to voice the concerns about the certification process and the way it was communicated. 

Vicky explained the intent was to reengage MGs who could be valuable to the program in helping mentor Interns, etc; the group indicated that the letter from Leslie didn’t make that clear at all. Concerns included: 

· The tone of the letter was felt to be insulting and there seemed to be legal undertones (having to sign something) we didn’t understand. 

· What does “certified” MG vs. “alumni” of MG Program mean? 

· What about active volunteers who work or have elder parent responsibilities and can’t find 10 hours to volunteer in the office during the day but are still very active in volunteering and attending classes? 

· Why didn’t UConn obtain input from MGs before determining a policy? 

· Marsha recommended an AMG class on how to mentor Interns

Vicky will pass on these comments and she also encouraged people to email their ideas and comments to Leslie Alexander.  John told the group that CMGA was meeting with UConn at the end of August to discuss the new policy and raise these and other concerns and that CMGA did not consider the policy to be “final.” 
Next Meeting is September 24, 6:30 pm.
Meeting ended at 8:00 pm.

Submitted by, 
Maureen Gillis
